North Main Street Streetscape Project
VTrans Bike/Pedestrian Grant

Select Board Meeting
June 4,2019

Street scape redesign of the east and west side of North Main Street from and including
the center curve to the Baptist Church stairs for the west side and center curve to Lisle
Hill Road. The total distance is approximately 375 linear feet.

Construction Time Frame: Spring 2021 or 2022 depending on State Permitting

Project to include:

Final Design/Construction Plans (Final approval by Select Board)
New concrete sidewalk

Granite curbing

Lighting

Right of Way/Easements

Estimated cost $330,500 (See attached Budget)
Grant 80% $264,400

Town of Wilmington Match 20% $66,100

{Will not be used until FY 2020 and 2021)
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Town of

Nllmington

{802) 464-8591 (Voice)
{802) 464-8477 (FAX)
www.wilmingtonvermont.us

June 4,2019

Jon Kaplan, Bicycle and Pedestrian Program Manager
VT Agency of Transportation

Local Transportation Facilities

1 National Life Drive

Montpelier, VT 05633

Dear Jon,
RE: North Main Streetscape Project

The Town of Wilmington is very committed to the North Main Streetscape Project. It is
the understanding that we would be responsible for a 20% match of $66,100. The town
has a matching grant funds through the Local 1% Local Option Tax that would cover this
match.

In addition, the town will assume all maintenance of the downtown sidewalks as well as
snow removal for pedestrian safety.

Thank you for your consideration and are hopeful for much improved sidewalks in
Wilmington,

Sincerely,

Thomas Fitzgerald
Wilmington Select Board Chair

Scott A. Tucker
Wilmington Town Manager

2 East Main Street . Post Office Box 217 - Wilmington, Vermont 05363



